[image: image1.jpg]


  





“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Monday 18th November 2013  at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Rob Solly, Andrew Bennett, Mike Dewdney, Trevor Bingham,         Jamie Entwistle, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Barbara Misselbrook, Sandra Sutters, Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal, Mike Stephens,  Jo Voss, Harry Hickmott, Barbara Hickmott, Rosemary Dayborn
Apologies: Lorna Mulholland, Raymond Crawfurd, Eileen Harrop, Rosie Dewdney, Liz Entwistle, 

Vic Cole.
Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising
Minutes were agreed, matters arising were covered by the agenda.
Financial Update
Funds are the same as last month although there are cheques to write. 

Current Account has £2129.01; Deposit Account stays the same at £2000.00
Memories Update
Only 5 books were left unsold in the supply chain and sales seem to be picking up again as Christmas approaches.  Ken gave everyone a print of the financial statement.  Current profit stands at an amazing £1945 half of which is for Macmillan Cancer Support.  A further print run of 100 books has been delivered.
Village Hall
Another successful Barn Dance was held on 16th November, a Sausage and Chip
dinner locally supplied was enjoyed by all. Profit made was approx £400. To go towards the Hall refurbishment.  

Regarding the refurbishment grants have not yet been applied for as quotes and final details have not yet been fully decided.  What is required was decided after surveying the local population last year. The hall needs a new roof to replace the corrugated asbestos, hopefully with solar panels and lots of insulation to help keep heating costs down.  A new kitchen, showers, and small meeting room with bigger reception area.  Also an upstairs meeting room with possibly a viewing gallery.      

There will be a Christmas Fair on Sunday 24th November, 2 p.m. - 4 p.m.  Stalls selling gifts for Christmas, teas & coffees, a raffle and Santa will be making an appearance.  All welcome.
Website
The site has now been updated.  Main change is that the gallery now has structure, with photographs having been put in appropriate folders. The suggestion was made that there should be a page promoting local businesses.  Trevor and Ken to find out costings and designs for further discussion at next meeting.     

Recreation Ground Plaque
 Mike S. has scanned the deed of gift document. As the document is not easy to read, Mike is retyping it and when finished will e-mail to all. This item to be taken forward after Christmas.

Christmas Planning
Date is 1st December.  Timing as last year.

Leaflets given out for door to door distribution. 

Ken went through the Christmas Planning Spreadsheet. Most items are on track.  

It was decided that Santa, Santa's Elf and the pony will be entering 'the fray' from Grange Road. 

Andrew has arranged for a large sized cheque which will be presented to Macmillan Cancer Support.

Raffle prizes are needed please.
AOB
Jo said that she will be at St Michaels School on Wednesday at 3.30 p.m. With the Police 'Lights for Cycles' campaign.  All welcome.

There has been a burglary in Swaine Road.  Please be vigilant.

Eileen has asked Jamie if he knows of anyone who needs a visit from her.  If anyone knows of a lonely person or someone needing help, please let Eileen know.

Harry commented on the great poster design for Fun Day. (n.b. His photo was on it).  He also complimented the group for the good work done in the village.

Ken wondered if it might be an idea – for next year – to arrange a Christmas celebration and dinner for St Michaels people on their own.                       
Next Meeting 
16th December 2013 - 7.30pm London Beach
